
 

Waterways Committee Meeting January 28, 2020 

Minutes 

 

A meeting of the Town of Barnstable Waterways Committee was held on 

January 28, 2020– Selectman’s Conference Room, Hyannis MA.  The meeting 

was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Jack Meade.  

 

Call to Order: 

 
Board Members present: Jack Meade, Peter Cross, and Ted Komenda 
Board Members absent: Paul Everson 
Town Staff present: and Brian W. Taylor, Deputy Harbormaster/Mooring Officer  
Council Liaison: Paul C. Neary   
 
Meeting Minutes: 

 
The Waterways Committee voted by majority to approve December 17, 2019 minutes a 
motion was made by Peter Cross and seconded by Robert Hazelton.  
 
Notice of Intent (NOI): 

1. Remondi, John, 150 East Bay Road, Osterville, MA 02655 Map 

140/Parcel 166. Applicant request to amend the Order of Conditions/SE3-

5591 to allow the permitted dingy dock to remain in place year round. No 

objections by Waterways Committee. 

2. Martirosian, Vahan & Rosemary, Trustees, Martirosian Realty Trust, 25 

Sea View Ave, Osterville, MA 02655, Map 162/Parcel 026 011. The 

applicants propose to repair and improve the existing stone revetment and 

nourish the beach. No objections by Waterways Committee. 

3. Liles Investment Partners, LLC, 40 & 50 Clamshell Point Lane, Cotuit, 

MA 02635, Map 006/Parcel 005 006.The applicant proposes to construct 

and maintain a bulkhead. No objections by Waterways Committee. 

 

Mooring Appeals: 

1. Lloyd, Wingate: Cotuit Outside: CTO/08 did not renew in 2019 (swim float). 

My Lloyd was represented by Fred Stetson. Waterways Committee 

approved his request to renew.   
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1. Hyannisport mooring field reconfiguration  

Mr. Taylor stated mooring field reconfiguration is a 4 year 4 phase plan. Phase 1 

should be completed by spring. Individuals within phase 1 were notified of new 

locations by email.  Mr. Meade kindly reminded mooring permit holders of 

renewals for 2020. 

 

2. Transient Mooring Lewis Bay/Cotuit Town Dock. Mr. Taylor stated this should 

have also included Fish Hills. Mr. Taylor briefly described locations of a pilot 

transient mooring program the Town of Barnstable is rolling out.  

 

New Business: 

 

1. Mooringinfo.com 

Mr. Taylor discussed the new web based database for the Marine and 

Environmental Affairs Department. Anticipated date this new database will 

be rolled out is spring 2020. This program will serve the entire Department 

not just Harbormaster. Mr. Meade would like to see attachments added to 

this database such as excise tax, etc. for easy online renewals. 

 

2. Dockwa.com 

The Town of Barnstable has joined with Dockwa to advertise transient 

moorings. Dockwa seems to be the most prevalent program used in the 

Northeast. Mr. Taylor wanted the Town of Barnstable on the map for 

transient moorings and believes this is the best program to do so.  

 

Correspondence: None 

 

Harbor Master Report:  Mr. Taylor reminded the public of mooring renewals. 

Derek Lawson has been named as Interim Director. Mr. Meade thanks retired 

Director Harbormaster Dan Horn for his service to the Town.  

 

Adjournment:  

 

There being no further business, a motion by Ted Komenda to end the meeting 

seconded by Paul Everson and the meeting adjourned at 07:27 PM.   
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Brian W. Taylor, Deputy Harbormaster/Mooring Officer 


